WHITINGHAM PLANNING COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 529

JACKSONVILLE VT 05342

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 11, 2017
These Minutes shall be accepted into the public record (with any corrections noted) 

at a future meeting of the Whitingham Planning Commission.

Attendees: Brad Lackey, Chair; Peter Barus; Gig Zboray, Zoning Administrator; Phil Edelstein; Linda Donaghue.  Applicant: Judy Rosenthal and her friend, Tom North.  Gretchen Havreluk, Economic Development Group.
Brad called to order at 7:04 p.m. Gig requested a deletion of item #4, Economic Development Tax Stabilization Policy because an EDG member was ill and could not attend this meeting.  Peter requested adding Energy Siting.
Zoning Administration: 

Gig brought forward a zoning application that was previously approved but now the applicant, Judy Rosenthal, is requesting approval to change two sections of fencing from 6’ to 7’, (according to Zoning Regulations this is 6 inches more than what the zoning administrator can approve) for property at the junction of Green Road and Burrington Hill Road.  Gig noted that the application meets the setback.  Part of the reasoning for the request is that many people stop for cell phone use and the applicant desires more privacy.  At 7:15, Peter made a motion to approve altering application W-34-16 to allow two sections of 7 foot fencing as indicated on the revised drawing, Linda seconded, all in favor.  Motion passed.

Energy siting: Peter explained the statewide energy plan and that towns are being asked to locate all potential energy sources (sites) that could be developed.  Transportation and transmission of energy is being examined by the state of Vermont but “pilot” towns must apply to receive “substantial deference” as opposed to “due consideration” in issues that come up regarding energy. Peter noted that there are benefits to the town to having a formal energy plan.  Linda suggested that the section on “Energy” in the Town Plan could be a foundation for developing an energy plan. Phil does not believe the town of Whitingham has useful locations for solar panels, windmills, etc. 

Tax Stabilization was brought back to the commission’s attention because Gretchen Havreluk showed up in the ill member’s stead.  She distributed a “Draft Whitingham Tax Stabilization Policy” and explained it as a property tax break and incentive for companies to build or rehabilitate properties. The policy would apply to the municipal tax, not the education tax.  Potential builders would submit a letter of intent to the Selectboard.  There are sites in town that have growth potential and may qualify for tax stabilization.  There was considerable discussion around the consequences, positive or negative concerning tax stabilization.  The policy would require approval of the voters at Town Meeting (hopefully 2018).  The Planning Commission will continue to review the issue.
Minutes of December 14, 2016 were reviewed.  At 7:27, Peter moved to approve the Minutes of December 14, 2016, as written, Brad seconded, all in favor.

Regarding the Town Plan: Brad has updated survey information and will upload to John.  Linda distributed collated policies and recommendations for review in terms of priorities for action by the planning commission.  Commissioners will review the packet for discussion at a future meeting.
At 8:25 pm, Brad made a motion to adjourn, Peter seconded, all in favor.

Next meeting: February 8, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Donaghue, clerk.
